MVCC Professional Association General Membership Minutes

Utica/Rome, NY

Sept. 4, 2003

The meeting was called to order at 4:05 p.m.

Approval of 4/24/03 Minutes: 


1ST Dennis Rahn


2nd Mary Hartz

Carried unanimously.

1. LAP Grant 

President Searles introduced First Vice President Gene Militello, who was recently elected as leader of the Lap Team.  Gene and 2nd Vice President Cynthia Villanti gave an informative photo-documented Power Point presentation on the initiatives of the LAP team in building a coalition between the PA and the community. The team, including Mike Donaruma, Gene Militello, Beverly Quist, Ellis Searles, and Cynthia Villanti, attended a NYSUT-sponsored LAP camp this summer. Newly appointed members include Steve Getchell, Carolyn D’Argenio, and George Zook.

Members who have not yet filled out the PA survey may still do so and obtain their PA T-shirt. Contact Gene or Cynthia.

2. Grievance Report

Grievance Chair Dennis Rahn provided an extensive grievance report. (Details will appear in PAnorama and the minutes of the Executive Board meeting of 9/20/03.)  The Grievance Committee is comprised of Carolyn D’Argenio, Paul Halko, Dawson McDermott, and Tom Schink. Jim Henck, our NYSUT Labor Relations Specialist, conducted training of the new team.

3. Negotiations

Dennis Rahn reported for Chair Sam Drogo that there are several items currently under negotiations:

· Items provided for in the contract:

Establishing a maximum standard for advisement obligation, dual credit, and on-line issues, and compensation for work on the Millennium Project.

· The “off-contract” courses

· Distribution of possible additional funds from the county.

4. Compensation

President Searles reported that the county has approved the MVCC budget; however, the additional funding of $150,000 will not be distributed until the county finalizes its budget in October. Nevertheless, President Searles is hopeful that the funding will be approved. At this time, the 2.75% increase called for in the contract has been applied to our salaries. The contract stipulates that if the additional $150,000 is not approved, the increase will be an additional .5 per cent. If additional funding is approved, the parties will negotiate the distribution.

Mary Hartz commented that her paycheck seemed to be incorrect. President Searles advised her to check her salary with Nancy Gerzonowich in the Business Office, who has offered to go over salary data with individuals who have questions. But President Searles suspects that the paycheck is correct, and that the question arises due to the change in academic year, which in turn changes the factor by which the annual salary is divided. The total annual salary should reflect the correct increase. Nancy Gerzonowich will go over this with any individuals who contact her. 

4. Political Action 

President Searles reported that the Political Action committee chaired by Mike Sewall has also been busy. 

· In addition to the Educators Meet Legislators series, which has been informing the County Board of Legislators of the work we do at the College, President Searles and Mike Sewall have also had positive meetings with outgoing County Executive Ralph Eannace and Current County Executive Joe Griffo.

· Political Action has also been attending fund raisers and breakfasts, and meeting people in local government and government statewide. 

· The PA is allied with Local Labor: Bill Perrotti has been elected Vice President of the Central New York Labor Council and has participated in candidate screening for local elections. 

· Political Action has been screening candidates for county elective offices for possible PA endorsements. All county legislative seats are up for election this fall. All candidates have been invited to meet with the PA for consideration for endorsement. President Searles explained the PA Policies and Guidelines for Endorsement that have been developed by Political Action and adopted by the PA Executive Board.  Copies were distributed. (A copy will also be printed in PAnorama) Issues for endorsement are limited to the candidates’ positions toward the College.  The screening are also used as an opportunity for the PA to educate candidates about issues facing the PA. President Searles discussed the contents of an informational packet presented to the candidates, which shows documented graphs and pie charts to indicate the county’s contribution to the College and its relationship to student tuition and our salary rankings. The information exchange has been positive. Norma Chrisman and George Zook helped prepare the packets.

ADJOURNMENT

Motion to adjourn at approximately 5:15:

1ST Tom Maneen

2nd Mike Donaruma

Carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Czarnecki, PA Secretary
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